
November 25, 2013 

Via Electronic Filing and USPS 
Ms. Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director and Secretary 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 

Re: DT 11-061 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

On October, 18,2013, the Public Utilities Commission ("Commission") issued a 
scheduling order adopting the briefing schedule proposed by FairPoint in the above­
captioned Docket. Pursuant to the scheduling order, reply briefs of the parties are due 
to the Commission on or before November 26, 2013 . The following competitive local 
exchange carriers request an extension for filing reply briefs: CTC Communications 
Corp., lightship Telecom LLC, Choice One of New Hampshire Inc., Conversent 
Communications of New Hampshire LLC, and all d/b/a Earthlink Business; Freedom 
Ring Communications LLC d/b/a BayRing Communications; Biddeford Internet 
Corporation, d/b/a/ Great Works Internet; CRC Communications LLC d/b/a/ OTT 
Communications; and National Mobile Communications Corporation d/b/a Sovernet 
Communications (collectively, the "CLECs"). The CLECs propose that reply briefs be due 
on Tuesday, December 3,2013 . 

FairPoint - NNE and Comcast Phone of New Hampshire, LLC have confirmed to 
the CLECs that they do not object to the extension request and no other parties have 
objected. 

If you have any questions, you may reach me at (207) 992-9920 or by email at 
trina .bragdon@ottcommunication s.com. 

Sincerely, 

~~~-
Trina M. Bragdon 

cc: Electronic Service list (via email) 


